
Minutes 
 

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 
Thursday, March 12th at NCSD, 148 South Wilson 

9:00 to 11:00 am 
 

Present:  Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Ed Eby, Dan Gaddis, Vince McCarthy, 

Jeanne Taylor, Jim Tefft, Dick Wright 
 
Public Works:  Ryan Chapman 
 
Public Comment 

 

Spotty Maintenance on Live Oak Ridge was left of the agenda. This will be 
discussed at the next meeting when Dale is available. 
 
Old Business  
 

1) Proposal for speed humps at Los Flores and Osage. 
 
A suggestion was made that LMUSD close the gate providing access to the path 
at Los Flores and Osage. 
Motion made by Dick Wright and Seconded by Jean Taylor that neither the speed 
humps or the cross walk be installed at the corner of Los Flores and Osage and 
that pedestrian traffic be directed to access the school at Pablo Lane and parents 
be provided with educational materials reinforcing the above. 
Motion passed unamously. 

 

2) Illegal left turns across double double yellow line from Mary Street access nearest to service station. 
 
Ryan will consider a No Left Turn sign at the Mary Street service station exit. 
 

3) There is still confusion on southbound Mary Street at Tefft with the two left turn lanes. 
 
Ryan will consider signing 
 

4) Intersection at Mary and Tefft is blocked creating gridlock sometimes during the day and during the 
swap meet. 

 
Ryan will look into changing light timing 
 

5) Vehicles continue to go straight at the Tefft South Frontage Road ignoring the right turn only sign.  
Consider a sign with two straight arrows representing the two through lanes and a right turn arrow 
representing the lane adjacent to the walkway mounted on the stop light arm.  Also consider pavement a 
right turn pavement marking adjacent to the intersection. 

 
More appropriate signing might help however, this is a CalTrans controlled 
intersection.   
 

6) Consider a stop sign for southbound Hettrick Road at Summit Station Road. 



Ryan will add a stop sign to a sign package being presented to the BOS.  If 
approved we should see a stop sign by next month. 
  
 

7) Construction signs: 
A)   Two at Mary Street entrance to Newman’s Project 
B)   One on Juniper east of Mary in the direction of Pomeroy. 

 
Since Dale was not available this will be discussed next week. 
 

8) Impressions of Willow Road funding community educational meeting. 
 
Committee members felt that there was considerable audience disapproval to all 
three funding proposal.  The feeling seems to be that we have already paid our 
road impact fees and should not have to pay again.  Those developing along the 
road will benefit from the road and should be funding it. 
 
New Business 

 
1) Mitigated Negative Declaration for Excellaron Project  

 
Developer has agreed to do an EIR.  I will keep committee informed as to when 
project scoping will occur 
 

2) Request for raised concrete median across from post office to eliminate left turns onto Tefft. 
 
A raised concrete median would limit westbound access to Tefft Street 
businesses. 
 
Member comments  
 
Long term parked cars on Via Concho – Ryan will check 
 
Status of Tefft/Frontage project – Wait for Dale’s input 
 

Next meeting:  Thursday, April 9, at the Chamber of Commerce Community 
Meeting Room 
 

Adjourn 
 


